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Dear Ms. Bagley,

Regarding File AL2117, My wife, Barbara and I live directly across Remington Road from the 

property in question. Our address is 16555 Remington Road. We have found the Monsons to 

be wonderful neighbors, responsible and trustworthy and a welcome addition to our 

neighborhood. We would like to go on record that we support them one-hundred percent in 

their efforts to provide suitable living arrangements for their aging parents. Please feel free to 

contact us if we can assist in any way.

Thank You!

Russ Sylvester
Operations Maintenance Manager

1060 Harrison Road

Colorado Springs, CO 80905

(719) 579-2043 office

(719) 922-3807 mobile

www.hsd2.org

Subject: 16530 Remington Road Detached Accessory Living Quarters

Date: 11/18/2021 12:14 PM

From: "Sylvester, Russ" <rsylvester@hsd2.org>

To: "KylieBagley@elpasoco.com" <KylieBagley@elpasoco.com>

Cc:
"kymmonson@gmail.com" <kymmonson@gmail.com>, "richardmonson@gmail.com" 
<richardmonson@gmail.com>
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